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Part 573 Expansion Report Date: May 13, 2004

Date Faxed/E-Mailed: June 2, 2004

MANUFACTURER: General Motors Corporation

MANUFACTURER CONTACT: Mg, Gay P, Kent, Director, Produnct Investigatons
FAX: 586-947-2318

SUBJECT: GM Is expanding this recall to include an additional 381,551 MY 2000 Chevrolet
Monte Carle, Impals, Boick LeSabre, Park Avenue, ind Pontine Bonneville vehicles equipped
with 1.8 ¥6 (L.36) engines and certaln Delphl fuel pressure repulators. These regulators have a
mmuch higher than usnal rate of foel leaks, A leak can allow [nel to enter the intake manifold
through a vacuum line, If the enging does not start when eranked, the fuel firom the leaking
regulator and a mistimed spark can cause a backilre. The backflre ¢an ruptare the intake
mapifold, The rupiure of the infake manifold can displace a foel line, polling an injector out of
place, and causing a fuel leak and posgible fire. GAf Racall Mo, 030348,

This is an ackniowledgment for the expansion of this recall,

We have reviewed your proposed owner notification Ietter and it meets the requirements of Part 577.

As stated in Part 573.7, subrnission of the first of gix consecutive quarterly stetus reports iz required
within one month aficr the close of the calendar quarter in which notification to purchasers accurs.
Aas stated in your report, owner notification is expected to begin during June 2004 for the 1998-1999
vehicles and during September 2004 for the 2000 vehicles. Therefore, the first quarterly report will be
due by Tuly 30, 2004.



H you have any questions, please call:

George Person, Chief on (202) 366-5210
or Fax at (202) 366-7882

of ¢-mail at patricia. wallacef@inhtsa.dot.gov
Recall Management Division

\@ Patricia Wallace, Safety Defects Analyst on (202) 366-5232 or .



